MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
BOYS’ LATIN OF PHILADELPHIA CHARTER SCHOOL

Wednesday, February 4, 2015
The Meeting was called to order at 4:13 p.m.

Board Members in Attendance: David Hardy, Dick Williams, Marianne N. Dean, Bill
Thorkelson, Dawn Chavous, Mark Alderman, Jay Bird, Charles T. Brooks, Joe Conwell, Isaac
Ewell, Keith Leaphart, Sally Randolph, Dr. Priscilla Sands, Matthew Schuh, Steve Smith, Kerry
Woodward, Wes Wyatt

Board Members Excused: Ann Baruch, Mike Coslov, Steven Kempf, Janice Murdoch, Albert
Oehrle

Staff in Attendance: Ruth Gonzalez, Amy Guidi, Dr. Noah Tennant, Mike Whisman

Parent Representative in Attendance: Elaine Wells

Guests: Jenna Smalley of Kleinbard LLC
L. Call to Order: Marianne Dean
Ms. Dean called the meeting to order.

There was a motion to accept the minutes of the December 3, 2014 meeting, which was
seconded and passed unanimously.

II. CEO Report: David Hardy

Mr. Hardy began by stating that the academic year is still going along well. Last Friday,
attorney Ajay Raju from Dilworth Paxson LLP presented “The Germination Project,” a
program that would provide intense mentoring to promising high school students. Only ten
(10) high schools in the area were chosen, and Boys’ Latin was one of them. Up to three (3)
students could be chosen from each school to be a Germination Fellow. These students will
work with big names in the city under the pretense that after college they will return to
Philadelphia help improve the city.

Mr. Hardy continued by stating that David Field’s wife, Jamie, is putting together a debate
forum at the Constitution Center, the topic of debate being tackling problems in the city.
Boys® Latin was chosen to participate in the debates. Additionally, Mr. Hardy stated the
Urban League Oratory Contest begins in a few weeks, where the winner will receive a
$10,000 scholarship. Mr. Hardy added that usually girls win this competition, but Boys’
Latin competitors will put up a good fight.

In terms of Girls® Latin, Mr. Hardy noted that the first hearing has occurred, where school
representatives were interrogated and answered questions brought up in the hearing. The
School District asked applicants to sign a waiver to delay decision, and Boys’ Latin is still
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